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ATTORNEYS AT LAW 

WRITER'S E-MAIL: dmarshall@ldylaw.com 

Cheryl Bettigole, MD, MPH 
Acting Health Commissioner 
City of Philadelphia 

Department of Public Health 
1101 Market Street, 13th Floor 
Philadelphia, PA 19107 

Michael Decker 
Clerk of Council 
Philadelphia City Council 
City Hall, Room 402 
1400 John F. Kennedy Boulevard 
Philadelphia, PA 19107 

January 6, 2022 

Via FedEx 775681418490 

Via FedEx 775681495498 

RE: NOTICE OF PLANNED CHANGE OF OWNERSHIP 
Our File No.: 269-21 

Dear Commissioner Bettigole and Mr. Decker: 

I am writing to notify the City of Philadelphia (the "City") of a planned change of 
ownership for the nursing facility known as "Somerton Nursing and Rehabilitation Center," 
located at 650 Edison Avenue, Philadelphia, PA 19116 (the "Facility"). This letter constitutes 
notice of the proposed transaction pursuant to City of Philadelphia ordinance § 6-409, as revised 
on June 9, 2021 (the "Ordinance"). 

The following information regarding the planned transaction is being provided in 
accordance with the Ordinance: 

I. Name and Address of the nursing facility:

SC Rehab & Nursing Center, LLC d/b/a Somerton Nursing and Rehabilitation Center 
650 Edison A venue 
Philadelphia, PA 19116 
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717-787-1816 
 
      November 29, 2021 
 
 
David C. Marshall, Esquire 
Latsha Davis & Marshall, P.C. 
1700 Bent Creek Boulevard, Suite 140 
Mechanicsburg, PA  17050 
E-Mail: dmarshall@ldylaw.com 
E-Mail: mfournier@ldylaw.com 
 
Dear Mr. Marshall: 
 
 We have reviewed the Change of Ownership forms for Somerton Nursing and Rehabilitation 
Center and have found them to be acceptable.  The Department hereby acknowledges the change in 
ownership from SC Rehab & Nursing Center LLC to Somerton Acquisition LLC.  In conjunction, 
we will acknowledge the facility's name change from Somerton Nursing and Rehabilitation Center 
to Accela at Somerton Rehabilitation & Care Center upon notification of the completed 
transaction followed by the issuance of a new license to the facility. 
 
 At the completion of the transaction, please notify the Department in writing with a letter of 
Confirmation of Sale from the buyer and seller.  This correspondence must be signed by the Chief 
Executive Officer of both Somerton Acquisition LLC and SC Rehab & Nursing Center LLC, and 
indicate the date of the transaction so that the facility's new license can be issued to reflect the 
change.  In addition, please provide a copy of the sales agreement. 
 
 Please include the full name of the owner(s) and provide an email address, mailing address 
and phone number for each owner. 
 
 Please do not hesitate to contact me if I can be of further assistance. 
 
      Sincerely, 
 

       
 
      Susan Y. Williamson, Director 
      Division of Nursing Care Facilities 
      Bureau of Facility Licensure and Certification 
 
Via E-Mail 




